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September 30, 2013 
 
 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary 
New York State Department  
of Public Service  
3 Empire State Plaza, 19th Floor  
Albany, New York 12223 
 
 
 

RE: Case 13-E-0232 – In the Matter of the Distribution of 
Constellation Energy Commodities Group, Inc. Settlement 
Funds in Accordance with Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission Directive. 

 
 
 
 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 
        

Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc. (the “Company”) hereby submits for filing 2nd 
Revised Leaf No. 250 to its Schedule for Electric Service, P.S.C. No. 3 – Electricity (“Electric 
Tariff”).  The revised tariff leaf is issued September 30, 2013 to become effective October 1, 
2013. 

  
Reason for Filing 

 
An Electric Tariff change is being filed pursuant to the Commission’s Order Distributing 

Constellation Settlement Refunds to Electric Utility Customers (the “Order”), issued and 
effective September 20, 2013, in the above-referenced case. 
 

Tariff Change 

 
As directed by Ordering Clause 2 of the Order, the Company is filing an Electric Tariff 

change to General Information Section No. 25 to refund to its full service and retail access 
customers, through the Energy Cost Adjustment (“ECA”), its customers’ share of the 
Constellation settlement refund.  The refund through the ECA will total $1,358,400 plus any 
interest disbursement from NYSERDA1. 

 
 
 

                                                 
1
 For contract customers who are not charged the ECA, the Company will allocate a dollar share of the refund based 
on the contract customer’s share of total delivery revenue in the Rate Year that the refund is passed back to 
customers.   
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Conclusion and Notice 

 
As directed by Ordering Clause 2 of the Order, the Company is filing its tariff change on 

no less than one day’s notice, to become effective no later than October 1, 2013.   
 
Pursuant to Ordering Clause 3, the Commission has waived the requirement for 

newspaper publication of this change. 
 

 Questions regarding this filing can be directed to Cheryl Ruggiero at (212) 460-3189. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 

        /s/ 
         
        William A. Atzl, Jr. 
        Director – Rate Engineering 
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